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Council Highlights 

February 13, 2020 Council Meeting   
 

• A Public Meeting was held for a rezoning at 24381 Thomson Line and a zoning by-
law amendment was passed during the Regular Meeting of Council. 

• Council received a report from the CBO regarding the consultation process for 
potential changes to the delivery of building code services in Ontario, per the 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing. 

• Council received a draft of the updates to the Municipality of West Elgin Building By-
law from the CBO and directed staff to bring a final version of the by-law to the 
Council meeting on February 27, 2020. 

• Council provided pre-budget approval for the 2020 Landfill Monitoring Contract with 
current contractor BluMetric Environmental. 

• Council directed senior staff to enter into formal negotiations with Waste 
Connections Canada for municipal-wide curbside collection of waste and recycling. 
Further program details and finalization of cost will be presented once this 
negotiation is complete.  

• Council approved the apportionment of drainage assessment for the Czajkowski 
Drain as part of severance E96/19. 

• Council received RV Anderson’s Report on the Port Glasgow Trailer Park Septic. 
• Council approved a new Social Media Policy. The by-law to adopt this policy will be 

brought at the next Regular Meeting of Council.  Council directed Staff to set up 
corporate Facebook and Instagram accounts.   

• Council directed staff to cancel the Continuous Safety Services Agreement with the 
Electrical Safety Authority (ESA). 

• Council approved the recommendation of the Economic Development Committee to 
amend the Terms of Reference to include 1 member from the Agriculture Sector and 
appointed a new member. 

• Council received a letter from the Minister of Rural Economic Development 
regarding the reconstruction project on Blacks Road indicating the project has been 
approved and has been forwarded to the Province. 

• Council appoint Councillor Tellier to the West Elgin Youth Task Force. 
• Council announced that Magda Badura has accepted the position as 

CAO/Treasurer, effective immediately.  


